
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, MAY 8, 2018 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

Councilman David Acosta 

  Councilwoman Angela Calakos 

   Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

   Councilman Albert Vargas 

   President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Susan M. Baldosaro, Chief Financial Officer 

    Leon Costello, Auditor 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 13, 2017 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

Note: There is no audio recording of this meeting because of technical issues. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Janet McMahon-Kielbasa questioned the status of the Newcomb Hospital site and the litter campaign.  

Solicitor Tonetta explained that the Newcomb project will be starting up again shortly.  Business Administrator 

Dickenson reported that he spoke briefly with Sharon Flaim in the waste management/recycling office and will 

be discussing it further. 

 

The Clerk reviewed the changes to the agenda since the May 1 work session.  Resolution No. 2018-197, 

authorizing the execution of a cooperative agreement by and between the New Jersey Department of 

Environmental Protection Forest Fire Service and the City of Vineland for receipt of federal excess personal 

property, was added.  The communication from Mayor Fanucci appointing Macleod Carre to the Library Board 

of Trustees, was added to the agenda. 

 

President Spinelli announced that he expects Savanah Green, an author and former Vinelander, to speak 

during the public portion of the regular meeting about a domestic violence workshop she is planning for 

Vineland. 

 

 Councilman Vargas noted the law enforcement officers’ memorial program on Monday, May 14 at the 

police headquarters.  He also announced the annual youth fishing tournament on June 2. 

 

 Councilman Franceschini stated that he met with Inspira about their community initiative.  He expects 

that Inspira will meet regularly with City Council. 

 

 Councilwoman Calakos reviewed the May calendar of events, noting the Greek Festival on Memorial 

Day weekend. 

 

 President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilwoman Calakos, and seconded by Councilman 

Vargas, to adjourn the meeting.   

 

The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

Councilwoman Calakos 

   Councilman Franceschini 

   Councilman Vargas 

   President Spinelli 

      

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

   

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


